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New Safety Recall Advanced Communication – T79 
 

FCA US LLC (FCA US) has announced a safety recall on certain 
2009 through 2017 model year (DS) RAM 1500 Pickup 
2010 through 2017 model year (DJ) RAM 2500 Pickup 
2010 through 2017 model year (D2) RAM 3500 Pickup 
2011 through 2017 model year (DD) RAM 3500 Chassis Cab 
2016 through 2017 model year (DF) RAM 3500 10K GVWR Chassis Cab  
2011 through 2017 model year (DP) RAM 4500/5500 Chassis Cab 
equipped with a column shift automatic transmission.  This safety recall does not affect 
vehicles equipped with a rotary or floor shifter or manual transmission. 
 

VINs identified as being involved in this campaign are currently live and searchable. 
Stop sale is in effect for the above-identified vehicles. 
 

 

REASON FOR THIS SAFETY RECALL 
Some of the above vehicles have a Brake Transmission Shift Interlock (BTSI) locking 
pin which may become stuck in the open position.  A BTSI locking pin stuck in the open 
position may allow the transmission to be shifted out of PARK and to any gear position 
without depression of the brake pedal and/or without the key in the ignition, if a key is 
applicable.  The ability to shift the transmission out of the PARK position without a key 
in the ignition or a brake pedal application, increases the potential for an unintended 
vehicle rollaway that may result in a vehicle crash or injury without prior warning. 
 

SERVICE ACTION 
FCA US will conduct a Voluntary Safety Recall on all affected vehicles. The remedy for 
this item is currently under development.  Dealers will be notified of the launch of this 
safety recall by way of established communication methods. 
 

We ask that you please take the time to ensure that your personnel are aware of this 
communication and are prepared to execute a customer friendly process for inquiries 
regarding involved vehicles. 

 

Customer Services Field Operations 
FCA US LLC 

IMPORTANT:  Some of the involved vehicles may be in dealer new vehicle 
inventory.  Federal law requires you to complete this recall service on these 
vehicles before retail delivery.  Violation of this requirement by a dealer could 
result in a civil penalty of up to $21,000 per vehicle.  Involved vehicles can be 
determined by using the VIP inquiry process. 

 


